
Conference evaluations are 
coming in. Here's what 
some participants liked 
about the Conference. 

"I think John Covin and the Board did 
exactly the right thing by aligning with 
Database & Client/Server World this 
year. . .without the combination of 
meetings, I doubt anyone from my 
institution would have attended. . . 
thank you for a job well done promot­
ing Mat this year's meeting." 

". . .keep on holding MT.A's meeting 
with other conferences." 

"Worthwhile just for networking 
alone." 

"Never knew so many M technologies 
existed." 

''A chance to learn about M-compati­
ble solutions." 

". . . two conferences for a low price 
was easier to sell to my branch chief." 

"It's crucial to bring the active users 
together for face-to-face discussions." 

". . .exposure to many different con­
cepts through the discussion groups." 

Regarding John 
keynote speech: 

Glaser's 

"Excellent speaker, vital topic." "Inspiring." 
"It was encouraging to see M succeed in 
such a large enterprise." ". . .vecy knowl­
edgeable and spoke from hands-on experi­
ence." "Fascinating." "No nonsense, hard­
headed look at M" "He's accomplished a 
great deal with M Technology." 
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M Technology 
Alive and Well in '96 
by John E Covin 

For those of you who attended MT.A's 1996 Annual Conference, I trust 
that you found the meeting meaningful. For me, seeing M Technology 
"at home" with other mainstream technologies represents another mile­
stone in the Technology's journey from an obscure, niche existence to 
broader acceptance and respect among today's IS professionals. I found 
it energizing to see M community professionals expounding on the ben­
efits of proven examples of scalable, client/server, M-based applications 
performing at "eyebrow-raising" rates. 

To all who were in attendance, it was apparent that M Technology is 
alive, vibrant, and as relevant as any other technology on exhibit at 
Database & Client/Server World. 

As announced at the Association Meeting (see the minutes on page 27 of 
this issue), the Board of Directors has decided that MTA will alter the 
format of our conference in 1997. While the extent or nature of the 
changes is not yet known, MT.A's primary objective is to design a finan­
cially sound conference that attracts more members. 
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Based on informal but extensive feedback from participants at this year's 
conference, the Board is negotiating with DCI to hold our 1997 
Conference in conjunction with Database & Client/Server World again, 
next May. This is contingent upon two primary factors that must be satisfied: 

• Financial arrangements that allow MTA to operate within a budget 
supported by our current level of attendance. 

• Feedback from 1996 Conference attendees and several hundred addi­
tional M professionals indicating that they will attend next year. 

MTA is committed to constructing an Annual Conference that you find 
informative and educational and that enables you to meet your profes­
sional objectives. With your input, we look forward to presenting the type 
of conference that you and others will feel compelled to attend next year. 

John Covin was re-elected this spring to his third term as chair of MTA's Board 
of Directors. He is vice president and CIO of Coming Pharmaceutical Services 
in Princeton, New Jersey. 
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